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Reminder – End of Term Arrangements 
 

School will finish at 1:10pm on Friday 16 December 2022.  Break will be at the usual time.   

 

We will be offering deli bags for pupils to pre-order, which can be collected at break time on Friday 16 December.  

College Tutors will collect orders from pupils next week.  They are £2.50 and consist of the following: 

• Choice of roll: ham, cheese or tuna (please ask your child/ren to state which choice they would like) 

• Drink 

• Christmas pudding cracknell or gingerbread biscuit 

• Veg sticks 

• Fruit wedges 
 

Pupils in receipt of free school meals will be entitled to a deli bag as their usual daily allowance.   

 

Bus Arrangements 
 

We have been in touch with School Transport and the Catterall’s number 636 bus will collect pupils at 1:20pm on 

the last day of term. 

 

Should your child use a Stagecoach bus, these are public services so you will need to check times with them 

directly. 

 

Should you be unable to collect your child at 1:10pm please let us know via email to the usual address: 

hello@houltonschool.org.uk 

 

 
Flu Vaccination – Consent Reminder 
 

Please remember to give consent for your child to have the flu vaccination by clicking on the link below:  

https://iv.covwarkpt.nhs.uk/form?identifier=5ab90354-20b9-4ae2-810d-a0814e77eaa7 

The deadline is Sunday 11 December. 

 

Consent goes directly to the immunisation team, therefore we are unable to check if you have completed the form. 

Should you have any queries please contact the vaccination team on 02476 321550 or via email at 

northimms@covwarkpt.nhs.uk. 

 
 
 PE fixtures for next week 

 

• Tuesday 6 December: Year 7 Badminton vs Ashlawn School, Rugby High School and Rugby Free 

Secondary School from 3:30pm - 4:45pm. 

 

• Thursday 8 December: Year 8 Basketball boys and girls vs Rugby Free Secondary School from 3:30pm - 

4:45pm. 
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Christmas Lunch 
 

Pupils will be able to have a Christmas lunch on Wednesday 14 December (please see menu and costs below).  

Please remind your child/ren to let their College Tutor know if they would like to order and please remember to top 

up your child/children’s ParentPay account. 
 

Pupils in receipt of free school meals will be entitled to the full meal (inc. dessert) as their usual daily allowance. 

 

Attendance 
 

Should your child be absent from school please ensure that you telephone/email daily by 8:30am at the latest. 

Please call 01788 593300 and press option 1 to leave a message. If you prefer please email our designated 

attendance email address: attendance@houltonschool.org.uk.  Please do this on a daily basis if your child 

remains absent and continue to do so until your child returns to school. 

 

In the case of illness for more than 3 consecutive days, in order to authorise this period of absence the school will 

require medical evidence such as the following: medical appointment card/letter; proof of a prescription (medication 

label/container) showing the date prescribed, or a receipt of medication purchased for your child.   

 

As part of our safeguarding procedure, our Safe and Well Team will make home visits to our pupils if they are 

unwell for a period of absence, or should we have any concerns. Thank you for your understanding and support. 
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